October 6, 2005

Dear Professor Rumsey,

I am pleased to strongly support the Department of Statistics proposal for an honors version of Statistics 133.

Currently, we directly enroll approximately 140 honors students each year.  Conservatively, over 1/2 of these students take a stronger series of courses in mathematics (specifically, 150s, 160s, or H160s) than the 130s series required by the undergraduate program.  

Statistics 133 (as well as the follow-on decision science courses: Management Sciences 330 and 331) requires only Math 132 as a prerequisite. Honors students who wish a more challenging experience in their quantitative stream that would build on their added strength in mathematics have no current choices in Statistics without investing in additional mathematics through 254, 263, or H263, an investment which would also require them to defer other coursework in their programs to a later time, an undesirable trade-off except for those students who are exceptionally well prepared in mathematics at matriculation.

In addition, our honors faculty, especially in accounting, desire students to have a stronger and more theoretical foundation in statistics preparatory to wrestling with quantitatively oriented models in the Accounting H212 and H519 courses which follow directly behind Statistics.

The availability of an enriched course in Statistics, therefore, satisfies a niche in the program both for business honors students in general and accounting students in particular.  The Fisher Undergraduate Program has desired such an enriched course for some time, and we are most pleased that the Department of Statistics has come forward with a proposal to address that curricular need.

We support the Department's request with great enthusiasm.  If I can provide additional information regarding how this proposed course fits into our honors programs, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Jay Yutzey

Director

Undergraduate Business Programs

